Questions from 05/05/2021 Mortality Experience Data Collection Communications Meeting

1. What observation years are included in the 2021 data collection?
A: 	We are collecting data for 2018 and 2019.  Each observation year must be in a separate data file.
2. What information, if any, gets sent to the states?
A:	Regulators will be informed as to which companies that are domiciled in their state were included in the aggregate file that gets sent to the SOA.  They will also be informed of any companies that were excluded due to problems with their data that were not resolved.  The Valuation Manual allows regulators to request specific reports.  Also, a regulator may see a company’s data as long as the company is licensed in their state.
3. Do we have the field list that we need to use in our data file?
A:	Yes.  We have extracted VM-51 from the Valuation Manual and have posted it to our website:  https://content.naic.org/pbr_data.htm.  Scroll to the VM-50 / VM-51 Section and click on Experience Reporting.
4. Do we include SI and GI or are they excluded?
A: 	VM-51 specifically excludes SI and GI business.
5. Is there a tool that companies can use to run the validations prior to submitting their file in RDC?
A:  	The NAIC has not prepared a separate tool that companies can use tool to validate their files.  The listing of all validations is available on the NAIC website and companies are encouraged to use this list to perform their own validations prior to submission.
6. Is there a limit to the number of submissions a company can make?
A:	No.  Companies may resubmit their data files as many times as they need to.
7. In the examples, it shows observation year 2018 in the summary at the top but observation year 2016 in the detail.  Why the inconsistency?
A:  This was an oversight.  When we were preparing the examples, we were using 2016 data (heavily dummied to prevent confidentially/privacy issues).  We updated the observation year in the summary but failed to change it in the detail.
